

July 24, 2018

John Healy, President North Carolina Civil War and Reconstruction History Center PO Box 53865 Fayetteville, NC 28305

Dear Mr. Healy:

It was a pleasure to meet with you and David Winslow last week to discuss the North Carolina Civil War and Reconstruction History Center project. As I mentioned, the taxable value of the land transferred by the City for this project totals almost \$870,000. As evidenced by past monetary grants of \$100,000 and the unanimous pledge by City Council to provide up to \$7.5M towards this project, contingent upon receiving matching Cumberland County support and State funding, the City supports this project. In discussions with the City Council, we desire to have the \$870,000 land value credited to the City's \$7.5M pledge. Therefore, the remaining pledge for the City of Fayetteville is approximately \$6.6 M.

If needed or requested by your Board, the City Council can clarify their desire through a new resolution of support for this project.

Please acknowledge your understanding of this request and let me know if you have any questions.

Respectfully.

Douglas Hewett City Manager

City of Fayetteville

433 Hay Street Fayetteville, NC 28301-5537 (910) 433-1990 | (910) 433-1948 Fax www.cityoffayetteville.org